Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
September 14, 2014
Teleconference

Minutes


Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 8:05 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Julie Coppens, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Cara Barnes, Director-at-Large
Bob Civiak, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Approval of minutes. Cara moved that the minutes of the July 27, 2014 teleconference meeting of the Executive Committee be approved as distributed. Brenda seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Treasurer's report. Brenda reported that things are going well. Deposits have been paid to Snow Mountain Ranch and Shanty Creek. We have received a $5,000 donation from the TJX Foundation.

Julie is just about finished with the revised Guide Training manual. She plans to create an audio version of the manual also for posting on the web site as an MP3 file.

President's report. Scott reported that he and Marion attended the Sons of Norway International convention in Jacksonville, Florida. They were well received. Our relationship with Sons of Norway is strong and Scott appreciated the opportunity to thank more of the members who are so supportive of Ski for Light.

Scott is still seeking sponsorship for the expenses associated with the team attending the Ridderren. It seems like corporate sponsorship would be the most appropriate and Scott has had conversations that may lead to some assistance with travel costs.

Plans for the 2016 event are coming together. A deposit has been made to the Shanty Creek Resort. The dates are January 24-31, 2016. Scott is working with folks there to improve the trail arrangements.

Event update. Cara reported that applications for the 2015 event are coming in at a good rate. There is a total of 110 applications received so far compared to last year when there was 92. The number of new participants is somewhat lower than normal. Cara and Nicole will work on ascertaining the exact situation with the number and type of accessible rooms at the hotel. Recruitment continues to be the major focus.

Report from Outdoor Retail Show. Marion and Holly Schmaling attended the Outdoor Retailer Show in 
Salt Lake City, Utah in August. They were very well received and made several new contacts. Jansport will again be providing t-shirts, logo design, and other assistance as they have been for many years. Scott is working with Holly on a strategy to track corporate donations of product to determine the actual benefit to Ski for Light.

Gibney Family Foundation grant. Bob Civiak reported that we have received a grant from the Gibney Family Foundation of $4,800 to provide partial funding for one skier or guide from each regional. They have until October 15 to nominate someone between the ages of 18 and 45. Later, the age goes up to 50 and each regional can nominate a second person.

Bob has contacted each of the regional chairs and is working on ways to strengthen the relationship between SFL International and the regionals. He is proposing a conference call to begin work on our mutual goals of recruitment,  fund-raising, and avoiding scheduling conflicts. They would like more coordination when Ski for Light International is held in an area with an active regional program.

New Board member orientation. Scott and Julie are working on ways to better orient new Board members. They are planning a conference call with the newest group to discuss roles and responsibilities of Board members. 

It was agreed that the next Executive Committee meeting would be held on Monday, October 13 at 7 P.M. Eastern Time and the mid-year Board meeting would be Monday, October 20 at 9 P.M. Eastern Time.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 P.M. Eastern Time.
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